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November 11, 2024 

 

Delegation of China Electronics Technology (Group) Co., Ltd. visited BSUIR 

 
The Belarusian State University of Informatics and Radioelectronics continues active 

cooperation with partners from the People's Republic of China. 

 

On November 11, a delegation including representatives of the management and key 

officers of China Electronics Technology (Group) Co., Ltd. (CETC), headed by Director 

Mr. Li Shou Wu, visited to the university. 

 

  
 

During the meeting, BSUIR Rector Vadim Bogush noted that the university has a 30-year 

mutually beneficial and fruitful cooperation with CETC. The topics of projects carried out 

jointly with various CETC institutes are constantly expanding, and a search is underway 

for new promising areas of cooperation, one of which is the practice-oriented training 

of highly qualified specialists and highly qualified scientific personnel. 
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The event included a solemn opening ceremony of the Joint Educational Center for the 

Training of Highly Qualified Engineering Personnel “BSUIR-CETC”. The opening of the 

Center, the implementation of bilateral programs for the training of highly qualified 

engineering and scientific personnel, and the implementation of projects in the field of 

development and practical implementation of advanced technologies, materials and 

devices meet the strategic interests of China and Belarus. 

 

  
 

The solemn meeting and opening ceremony were attended by representatives of 

government bodies of the Republic of Belarus – Vice Chairperson of the State 

Committee on Science and Technology of the Republic of Belarus Tatyana Stolyarova 

and Head of the Main Department of Professional Education of the Ministry of Education 

of the Republic of Belarus Sergei Pishchev. 

 

  
 

According to Tatyana Stolyarova, the opening of the joint educational center is a vivid 

confirmation of the strong friendship and active cooperation between China and Belarus. 

The years 2024-2025 have been declared by the governments of our countries as the 

Years of Cooperation between the Republic of Belarus and the People's Republic of 

China in the field of science, technology and innovation. In this regard, support for young 

scientists is a priority for both countries, because it is the youth and their ideas that are 

usually the bravest and bring bright results. 
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Sergei Pishchov noted that the Ministry of Education pays special attention and is ready 

to provide comprehensive support to the development of cooperation in the scientific 

and educational spheres between organizations of the Republic of Belarus and the 

People's Republic of China. 

 

During the meeting, BSUIR Rector Vadim Bogush awarded the Chairman of the Board 

of CETC Digital Jiang Bo with a gold BSUIR badge for services to the university and 

emphasized that the opening of the center is only the first step towards the joint training 

of highly qualified engineering personnel. Today, both countries face new challenges in 

implementing large-scale projects in the field of science, education and innovation, which 

is primarily due to the active use and development of human resources, which is the 

basis for the prosperity and development of any state. 
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